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We, the members of the National Standard Setters Group listed below, understand that 
the IASB has been put under considerable pressure by the current credit crisis being 
felt around the world. In particular we note that the IASB has been receiving requests 
to review standards with some urgency. It acceded to the first such request in October 
and suspended due process to do so. It has now been asked to carry out a further 
review of standards and to complete its considerations in time for 31 December year 
end financial reporting. 
 
Against this background, we would like to make the following statements: 

• We continue to support the IASB and its efforts to achieve true global 
financial reporting standards. 

• We believe the governance arrangements of the IASB must continue to ensure 
that it is an independent setter of high quality global standards, with 
appropriate arrangements for consultation with and accountability to its 
stakeholders. The ongoing constitutional review of the IASB offers an 
opportunity to reinforce its accountability and its ability to deal with 
exceptional circumstances.  

• It is important that the IASB follows appropriate due process.  
• While appropriate due process should allow constituents ample time to 

consider and comment on any changes, it may be, in these extraordinary times, 
that due process will need to be shortened. Should this be the case we stand 
ready to assist the IASB to achieve the most effective due process possible. 
For instance we could stimulate debate among our national constituents, hold 
round tables on the technical issues involved and act as focal points for 
comments. 

• We urge those adopting international financial reporting standards to accept 
the decisions of the IASB if they are made with adequate due process and 
deliberation, taking into account the impacts on markets and the economy. 

 
It is important that we work together to solve the emerging problems. It is in this spirit 
that we have issued this communiqué. 
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